




·Staff, Public Works, Clerk, Finance, and the Police 
Department now occupy structures originally constructed 
80 years ago originally meant for a schoolhouse and not 
Town Administration Facilities.  

·In 2014, The Town of Windermere advertised a Request for 
Qualifications (RFQ) for the purpose of selecting a 
qualified firm to verify the current and projected space 
needs of Town departments housed in the existing Town 
Office facilities.  The Town selected Wannemacher Jensen 
Architects Inc (WJA) to conduct the study.  They held 
various stakeholder meetings and conducted a public 
hearing for Town Council to review their findings. 



·What is the current condition of the Town Facilities 
and can it adequately house Town Staff now and in the 
future?

·If the Facilities were inadequate, what would need to 
be done to rehab the facility?

·If the Facilities were inadequate and the rehab 
outweighed saving the structures, what other options 
are available? 



·Current facilities are inadequate (Size, Functionality, 
Code, Electrical, Mechanical, Plumbing, ADA, etc.)

·Rehab of current facilities cost outweighed saving the 
structures.  Complete rebuild meaning structures and 
tenants would need to be removed to build new.

·Option of relocating Town Facilities was 
recommended to Town Council as an alternate 
possibility.  





· Relocate Town Admin & PD to 5th/Forest

· PD accredited facility

· Public Works Remains in the same location

· 5th Ave paved to Forest 

· Community Room Removed

· Basketball Courts Removed

· Cal Palmer Bldg Saved

· Additional Parking for Events Created

·Open Space for Events and Entertainment Maintained.

· Building can be 1 or 2 stories to lessen site impact

· Current Retail tenants in Old Facilities would remain.  Long term lease 
agreements would be entered into to fund facility improvements.  

· Additional leased space in old Town Admin. 





· Relocate Town Admin & PD to 5th/Forest

· PD accredited facility

· Public Works Remains in the same location

· 5th Ave paved with additional parking

· Forest Paved with additional parking

· 6th Ave paved with additional parking

· Community Room Removed

· Basketball Courts Removed

· Cal Palmer Bldg Saved

· Additional Parking for Events Created

· Open Space for Events and Entertainment Maintained.

· Building can be 1 or 2 stories to lessen site impact

· Current Retail tenants in Old Facilities would remain.  Long term lease 
agreements would be entered into to fund facility improvements.  

· Additional leased space in old Town Admin. 





· Relocate Town Admin & PD to 5th/Forest

· PD accredited facility

· Public Works would have a new facility and access would be off of 6th Ave.

· 5th Ave paved with additional parking

· Forest Paved with additional parking

· 6th Ave paved with additional parking

· Community Room Removed

· Basketball Courts added to 1887 Schoolhouse Site increasing size of Park with 
removal of PW storage area

· Cal Palmer Bldg Saved

· Additional Parking for Events Created

· Open Space for Events and Entertainment Maintained.

· Building can be 1 or 2 stories to lessen site impact

· Current Retail tenants in Old Facilities would remain.  Long term lease 
agreements would be entered into to fund facility improvements.  

· Additional leased space in old Town Admin. 



· NO!

· Due to a Section 49 of the Town of Windermere Charter: The Town 
shall incur no non-emergency debt beyond twelve and one half percent 
(12.5%) of the general operating budget unless the incurrence of such 
debt is approved by a majority vote of the citizens. This means that if 
the Town wanted to take a loan out in excess of $600,000 we would 
need to have the entire Town vote for it.   This can either delay or kill a 
much needed capital improvement.  Currently the Charter Review 
Committee is looking into this issue but any changes will not be in 
effect until after the March 15, 2016 Referendum.  

·On March 15, 2016 Windermere Residents will be asked to allocate 
these funds via a referendum to construct a new facility.  Total cost 
between $2.7-$4.2 million depending on scope of improvements.  The 
loan will be spread out over a 30 year term.  Annual budget impact 
would be between $136k and $225k. 



·The Design has been complete:  No.  The report just suggested 
sites and costs but NOTHING has been approved.

·A vote for Yes will be a vote for the report?  No.  All you are voting 
for is for the Town to spend up to $4.2 million for new facilities.  
If the scope is less, the cost is less.  The $4.2 is a safe number.

· I agree that the Town needs better facilities but I am not in favor 
of relocating or spending $4.2 million:  EVEN IF YOU WANT 
THE FACILITY TO STAY IN THE SAME LOCATION AND 
AGREE THAT UPGRADES ARE NEEDED, THE TOWN WILL 
NEED A VOTE IN FAVOR TO FUND THE REHAB DUE TO THE 
CHARTER CONTRAINTS.



·No.

·The annual payment will be from non ad valorem funds (not 
property taxes).  State Revenue Sharing funds will pay for the 
development.  (1/2 cent sales tax, communication service tax, 
etc0

·Property Values have increased over the past several years and 
with new and redevelopment, those increased revenues will be 
able assist in the funding of this project. 

·Town Ancillary Taxes have increased (State Revenue Sharing) 
over the past several years which again, will assist in covering the 
cost of this improvement.  



·Over the past 4 years, the Town has been able to 
increase their reserves from $300k to over $1.4 million.  
This provides enough cushion in case of emergencies.  

·Annual Contingency Fees can be reduced to cover 
unanticipated expenditures.

·Staff has negotiated and entered into other contracts 
reducing the existing approved expenditures without 
lowering level of services. (Roundabout Loan, General 
Insurance, Dispatch, etc.)




